I am glad that 2013 is just about over because everything connected with action on JKD has been pretty toxic of late.  The fracas involving the Breed Council health committee and the group researching JKD was not good, with legal action even being considered.  I worried that this might be the end of JKD research, and even of all health research in Boxers, but fortunately the research group has remained on track and a student, with funding, has now joined in the work.  The group does have all the up-to-the-minute skills and techniques, and I think they will need them as I am sure that finding the gene for JKD is going to be very difficult.  However, as it seems I have provided them with all the material they need (blood samples, kidneys, swabs) with evaluations and recommendations for each, my task may be over.  

I still have a second research group wishing to work on JKD, so in the New Year I may be looking for further material to start a new approach.  I hope all this is worth it, but at times such as now, ‘the breed’ seems to be heading in a different direction.  But finding the gene for JKD provides a further objective for me as this would have major application in human medicine in terms of children with the human form of the disease.  This of course is what all my working life with Medical Research Council was about after all.  

Here I might mention that I am becoming increasingly excited about the prospect of finding the gene for Boxer cardiomyopathy.  Progress is being made, and this obviously has human application too; you will all have heard about young footballers and other athletes dropping dead suddenly.  For me, the medical aspect of Boxer kidney and heart research is becoming increasingly important as I withdraw from the dog scene.

